

August, 2017

Non-Profit Org.

US Postage Paid

Tully Historical Society

Tully, NY

Permit Number 9

# TULLY NEWS

SERVING THE PEOPLE OF TULLY

# **Vacant Board of Education Seat**

Effective July 9, 2017, Mark Drumm resigned from his position as a member of the Tully Board of Education. Mr. Drumm served as a member of the Tully Board of Education for 13 years, and served as Board President for the past two years. Over the years, Mr. Drumm has donated countless hours of time to the Tully Central Schools, and we are better off for his efforts. I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to Mr. Drumm for his many years of service as a member of our Board of Education

During the July 10th BOE meeting, our current Board of Education decided to hold a special election in order to fill this vacant board seat. This special election will take place on September 26, 2017. Polls will be open from 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Voting will take place in the Elementary School

Conference Room (same location as our annual school budget vote).

The term of this vacant board seat will begin immediately following this special election, and will extend through June 30, 2019. Candidates for this vacant board seat must be nominated by petition. Each nominating petition must be filed with the School District Clerk, Tully Central School District Offices, 20 State St, Tully, NY 13159, no later than 5:00 p.m. on August 28, 2017.

Each nominating petition must state the name and residence of the candidate and be signed by at least 25 qualified voters of the school district. Each person signing the petition must also state his or her residence. It is good practice to obtain more than 25 signatures.

Under the law, a qualified voter is one who is entitled to vote at a school district

election. To be entitled to vote a person must meet these three qualifications:

- A citizen of the United States
- At least 18 years of age
- A resident of the district for a period of at least 30 days prior to the election.

Nominating petitions are now available in the District Office. If you would like a nominating petition, please contact Mary Fisher, District Clerk, at (315) 696-6204 or email mfisher@tullyschools.org.

As always please feel free to contact me with any school related questions or concerns. Enjoy the remainder of the summer.

Robert Hughes, Superintendent of Schools

# **Breaking New Ground**

The new Tully baseball field has broken ground! Jeff Lantiegne, The Wesson Group LLC, along with JBS Dirt, Inc. have removed the topsoil and leveled the terrain. Thanks to Bill Lund, WL Paving & Plowing LLC for mowing and disking the area to facilitate the sod removal and installation of the silt fence.

Next up, the under drain...and then we start building the field.

On the horizon, we will need volunteers to install sod. Additional funding will be needed to secure the fencing and backstop. Ideas and assistance always welcome, zekemohat@gmail.com. When completed this will be a total community effort.

Pictured below are some of the volunteers who helped erect the silt fence...and a whole bunch of dirt!

Special thanks to Steve Breitzka, EDR Landscape

Architecture, Engineering & Environmental Services, D.P.C for all the pre-construction assistance and drawings.



# **The Tully News**

P.O. Box. 206 Tully, NY 13159 315-696-4693

#### **Town Supervisor**

William Lund tullysupervisor@cnymail.com

#### **Editor**

Benjamin Bibik

#### Printer

**OCM Boces** 

#### **Important Phone Numbers**

Assessor696-4693, ext. 13
Code Enforcement696-4693 x19
Dog Control 696-6468
Highway Department 696-8861
Justice Court 696-5884
Parks & Rec696-4693 x21
Town Clerk696-4693, ext. 10
Town Supervisor696-4693, ext. 12
Tax Collector696-4693, ext. 11
Town Historian 696-4681
Trash & Garbage 422-0715
683-5679
Village of Tully 696-5041

# **Town of Tully Website**

www.townoftully.org.

# Village of Tully Website

villageoftully.org.

#### Onondaga Co. Website

www.ongov.net

The Tully News is a monthly publication of the Tully Town Board. The Town Board meets on the Second Wednesday of each month at the Town Hall. Deadline for publication is the night of the Board meeting. Materials may be submitted to: The Tully News , 19 Railroad Street, Tully, 13159 or they may be emailed to: ben.bibik@outlook.com

# **Kings Corner Market**

Come visit us at the King's Corner Famer's Market - Every Tuesday in August!

Talk to us about our projects and enjoy some of our fine products for sale.

TAG's HUGE Garage Sale!! Start putting aside your usable gems and treasures for the Garage Sale September 8-

9. Contact Larrian 315-857-5771 if you need a place to store them.

We encourage everyone to be a part of the Tully Community Days Sept 8-

9. There will be many events, food and items to buy. Share in the fun and meet your neighbors!

# **Tully Area Time-Bank**

The Tully Area Time-Bank will be holding a Potluck Supper on Wednesday, September 20, at 6 pm at the Tully Firehouse on Railroad Street. Please come learn how a time bank works to let you exchange services with others in the community for time credits. If you cannot attend, you can still join by going online to www.tullyarea.timebanks.org and clicking on JOIN. Or you can get information by going to Google and searching under time banks. If you are not inclined to use a computer, call Kathy Vernay (315-416-6629) or stop in at the Bloomin' Cup coffee bar for information. The staff at the Tully Free Library can also help you.. Membership is free, and it is a great way to meet others in our community.

# **Notice of Public Hearing**

There will be a public hearing concerning a local law governing keeping of poultry and other farm animals in the Town of Tully. This hearing will occur at 7:00 pm, September 13, 2017 at the Tully Municipal Building.



TULLY 25th Annual Community Day September 9, 2017

**Crafters, Antique Dealers, Local Businesses and Organizations:** 

Join us at this year's event

on the front lawn of the Elementary School

One 10' x 10' space for \$25.00

Two spaces adjoining for \$40.00

Set Up 7:00 a.m -9:00 a.m. Take down at 3:00 p.m.

Participants supply their own tables, chairs and coverings.

PARADE at 10:00 a.m. Monetary prizes will be awarded for several categories: Best Business Float, Best Organization Float, Best Marching Unit, Best Antique Car, Best Costumed Pet, and Best Decorated Bike or Tricycle. Lineup is at the Tully United Community Church parking lot on Meetinghouse Rd. at 9:30 a.m. The parade route will be up State St. to the elementary School For judging purposes, registration prior to the parade will be necessary. Deadline for registration is August 31st.

Community organizations or interested persons should contact the Historical Society at 315-696-4681

# **Tully Parks and Recreation**

During the month of July, Kate Shaw, a certified Yoga instructor, offered her first Yoga course for the kids of Tully. This program was a huge success! With 10 students participating, the kids got an opportunity to learn basic yoga skills, while playing different games and activities. We are looking to offer this program again, and hope that more Tully kids can participate in the future.

September is the start of Rec Soccer in Tully. Programs are offered for all ages (K-6th). Registration forms can be found on the Tully Schools website (Community/Parks & Rec). If you haven't signed up your child yet, it is not too late. Coaches are always needed, parents, grandparents or high school students can all be used as rec coaches. Please consider helping out the soccer stars of tomorrow!!

The Tully Parks and Recreation department has an open board position. Any interested candidates should submit a letter of interest to: Ryan Dando (tullyparksrec@gmail.com) by October 1, 2017. Parks and Rec board members are asked to attend a monthly board meeting, assist with programs and activities throughout the year, and help in the future development of recreation programs within the Tully community.

#### **Memorial Benches**

Two new benches adorn the porch at the Historical Society; one in memory of Dr. Ed Leonard and the other in memory of Eleanor Preston. Dr. Leonard was instrumental in the organization of the Historical Society and was the first president. Under his leadership the organization held pancake breakfasts and initiated the annual celebration of ice harvesting. Eleanor Preston followed as president for over 15 years. Eleanor initiated the development of the Community Fair, the publication of the Fabius/LaFayette/Tully small telephone directory, re-established Christmas at the Station, and coordinated the renovation of the Train Station in behalf of the Town. Both persons devoted numerous hours to the betterment of this organization and its' activities. If you are out walking, stop by and sit awhile.

#### **Save The Date**

Tully Residents come wish Mayor Elizabeth Greenwood farewell.

Please come to the Municipal Building at 6pm on Novemenber 1st, 2017 for cookies and coffee to say good-bye, good luck and thank-you for all Beth has done for the community of Tully.

Village Board meeting will follow at 7pm and we hope you will stay.

# **Summer Yoga**

Just a quick 'thank you' for enrolling your kids in yoga this summer! What a fun time with a great bunch of kids! Each child brought something special to the group and enhanced the experience for their peers, and for me!

I will be in touch with you all about future opportunities for practice.





### **Calendar of Events**

<u>Tully Town Court—Municipal Building</u> Tuesday Nights 6:00 p.m.

## Tully Town Board—Municipal Building

(second Wednesday of month)
9/13/2017 ...... 7:30 p.m.
10/11/2017 ...... 7:30 p.m.

#### <u>Tully Fire Commissioners—Fire Station</u>

(third Thursday of month) 9/20/2017 ...... 7:00 p.m. 10/18/2017 ...... 7:00 p.m.

#### Tully Village Board — Municipal Building

(first Wednesday of month)
9/6/2017.......7:00 p.m.
10/4/2017......7:00 p.m.

To get a listing in the Calendar of Events, any civic, nonprofit or government group may send the listing to: The Tully News, 19 Railroad Street, Tully, NY 13159; or e-mail to ben.bibik@outlook.com

# August and September at the Tully Free Library

Visit the Tully Free Library website tullyfreelibrary.org, where you can now register for events through our calendar. We are located at 12 State Street in Tully. Our phone number is 315-696-8606. We are open Mon-Fri 10 AM - 7 PM and Saturdays 10 AM - 2 PM. We will be closed on Monday, September 4 for Labor Day.

We share all upcoming events in our newsletter. There are lots of children's and teen events, and we can't list them all here. Visit tullyfreelibrary.org/newsletter to sign up for our email newsletter, or visit the library for the print version. Follow us on Facebook for news and events too!

#### **Board positions available**

The 9-member Tully Library Board of Trustees needs a couple new members.

If you are interested in joining a friendly, committed group of people who support our director and help the library run smoothly, email Peter F. Cardamone

at PFCardamon@aol.com or Annabeth Hayes at director@tullyfreelibrary.org.

Board officers change yearly; members serve 3-year terms. We meet 10 times a year. Non-member board "friends" always welcome too.

Basics of Alzheimer's Disease and Dementia workshop by the Alzheimer's of **CNY** Association Thursday, September 7 from 6-7 PM If you or someone you know is affected by Alzheimer's disease or dementia, it's time to learn the facts. This program discusses the difference between normal aging and dementia, explores how the brain works, defines dementia and goes through the different stages of the disease. It also explains the importance of clinical trials and gives an overview of the programs and services offered by the Alzheimer's Association. REGISTRATION REQUIRED. Please register by calling 315-472-4201 x100

**Special Storytime with Belle** Wednesday, August 23 at 10:30 AM

Belle from Beauty and the Beast will be visiting for a special story time. She is quite the bookworm and will be sharing some of her favorite stories with us!

Summer Reading Bingo for Adults wraps up August 31! We are partnering with LaFayette Public Library for our first-ever Summer Reading program for adults. Pick up a Summer Reading Bingo card at either library and return it by August 31 to be entered into raffles for local prizes.

Monday Movies are now showing at noon and 4 PM - Join us for new films from our collection on the 2nd and 4th Mondays at noon in the Padget Community Room. Feel free to bring a snack!

August 28, we are showing Jackie. A searing and intimate portrait of one of the most important and tragic moments in American history, seen through the eyes of the iconic First then Jacqueline Bouvier Lady, Kennedy. The film places us in her world during the days immediately following her husband's assassination. Known for her extraordinary dignity and poise, here we see a psychological portrait of the First Lady as she struggles to maintain her husband's legacy and the world of a "Camelot" that they created and loved so well.

September 11, we are showing The Zookeeper's Wife.

Call or visit the library for more upcoming films. We hope to see you

Come support our
US Veterans on
Friday Night,
September 29 Home
Varsity Football Game

Westhill



vs. Southern Hills Storm

SOUTHERN HILLS



All proceeds will be donated to: Cpl. Kyle R. Schneider, USMC, 2d Btl, 8th Rgmt, Echo Co, 3rd Plt

"It's my turn" -- The Corporal Kyle R. Schneider Foundation



Halftime Ceremony & Doug's To Go • Tee-Shirts can be ordered pre-sale Sponsored by the Tully 1st and 10 Club

